Press communiqué dated 17th April 2015

1.The office of the Accountant General (A&E) has already taken up the work of revision of
pension of those employees who retired from the service of the Government of Andhra
Pradesh (AP) prior to 25.05.1998 in pursuance of GO No 223 Finance (HRM VI) Department
dated 15.12.2014 issued by Government of AP. As on 17* April 2015, no order is received from
the Government of Telangana for implementing the orders of the Hon’ble Supreme Court of
India in Civil Appeal No 367-5368 of 2005.

2.We have already issued authorization in respect of 11500 Pensioners of AP and 4000 more
cases are under process.

3.Pensioners/ legal heirs are requested to note that revision is admissible only when the
pensioner was alive on 25.05.1998 and the last pay drawn was more than the average
emoluments.

4.Pensioners are requested to send their proposals through the respective Departments of the
State Government. Advanced copies need not be sent. Detailed guidelines are available in our

website (http://www.agap.cag.gov.in/ae-pension-cases.html ).

5.Due to heavy receipt of cases and in order to speed up the processing, we have dispensed
with updation of status of revision cases in our website. Only the details of the authorized cases
are uploaded in website. However it is assured that all cases will be processed within 30
working days from the date of receipt.

6.Pension sanctioning authorities are requested not to forward Service Registers. Also if the
Pension was initially authorized by the State Audit Department revision proposal should be sent
to them only.Treasury officers are requested not to insist for DDO'’s copy/ Pensioners copy for
making payment.

7.Director of Treasuries and Accounts, AP has made arrangements to collect pension authorities
from this office and to handover them to the respective Treasuries. We are sending Pensioner’s
copy to his/her address by ordinary post. Pensioners can also download their copies from our
website(http://www.agap.cag.gov.in/ae-pension-cases.html ) by providing their date of birth
and the IVRS number communicated by this Office.

8.Pensioners may contact this office for any further clarification/information through phone
(040-23236811 to 040-23236819 ,Extension 235 ) or through SMS to 9492233447 or through

email  (agaeAndhraPradesh@cag.gov.in ) or register  grievance online at

(http://www.agap.cag.gov.in) by selecting AG(A&E) — Pensions- Online grievance.
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